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Fig. 1 Correlation between serum viscosity
and the decrease in serum sodium when
measured by indirect potentiometry.
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Fig. 2 Correlation between serum viscosity
and the decrease in serum sodium when
measured by filme photometry.

sodium measurement. When direct poten-
tiometric methods are used, the
presence of hyperviscosity does not
significantly influence the serum sodium
value. With measurements using flame
photometry and indirect potentiometry,
pseudohyponatremia occurs. With indirect
potentiometric measurements, a correction
factor which can be used is a 2 mmolI
decrease in serum sodium for every centi-
stoke increase in serum viscosity. This is
linear, at least in our study to a serum vis-
cosity of approximately 20 centistokes.
With flame photometric measurements of
serum sodium, no such correction factor
can be meaningfully applied. For example,
one patient with a serum viscosity of five
centistokes had almost the same decrease
in serum sodium as the patient with a vis-
cosity of 15 centistokes.

It is essential that every laboratory
report indicate the technique used for
measuring serum sodium. Moreover, the
clinician should also be aware of the
methodology in use especially when differ-
ent techniques are in use in the same
laboratory.
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